
Hand in Hand 
Friday 9th May 2025 

NoƟce: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local acƟviƟes on the newsleƩer. 
Whilst we think that parents might like the informaƟon and find it useful, the school does not necessarily  endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

It has been another acƟon-packed week of learning here at Roskear. I have visited classes and seen some incredible learning. I 
have also had visits from lots of children, who have shared their wonderful wriƟng. There will be many Headteacher 
cerƟficates going home next week!  

We also had an extra 10 Didi cars arrive this week for lunchƟme play and next week the children will also be able to play dress 
up, as Miss Sheppeck has acquired lots of fabulous, brand-new dressing up clothes. Our mud kitchen has also been a busy 
place of baking and mixing this week. The reinstatement of football is going well and Miss Trembath is an excellent referee. 
LunchƟmes conƟnue to be full of fun and laughter at Roskear. 

I would like to remind parents/carers that if you have a concern or need to talk with an adult you start by speaking with the 
class teacher first. This can be done either before 8.40am or aŌer school. It is important to talk to the teacher first, before 
contacƟng a member of the senior team, as oŌen the teacher will know about the situaƟon. I do ask however that if you leave 
a message to be contacted, you remember that our day, between 8.40am - 3.40pm is spent teaching and supervising children 
and as such, we cannot always contact you the same day. We kindly ask that you allow 48 hours before calling us again. Thank 
you for your help and support.  

Finally, I hope that the weather is sunny this weekend and that we all get a chance to get out. Take care.  

I am so honoured to be Chair 
of Governors at Roskear 
school. This week, at our    

governors meeting, we looked 
at the results from the recent 

parent/carer survey. Thank you 
so much for taking the time to 
fill out this form. We really do 

value all the feedback we     
receive. The lovely comments 
about how happy children are 
at this school and how much 

they   enjoy reading was great 
to read.  

A huge thank you to all the 
staff for the incredible work 

they do every 
single day.  

 
Jessica Café 

Chair of    
Governors 

 

 

Last week, Gwithian Class 
took part in an exciting, 

hands-on geography       
activity where we explored 
the different signs of spring 

at Roskear.   

 

 

 

 

The children had a lot of 
fun as they went to the 
field and found some 

beautiful flowers. 



CALENDAR  (addiƟons in red)        

19-21st May - Yr 6 London ResidenƟal 
4-6th June Yr 4 Porthpean ResidenƟal 

6th June - 11am Year R Sports Day and Picnic 
11-13th June - Yr 5 BF Adventure ResidenƟal 

13th June -  10.30am KS1 Sports day 
16-17th June - Yr 3 Camp Kernow ResidenƟal 

20th June - KS2 Sports day 
11th July - summer reports out  
18th July - Yr 6 summer show 

21st July - 10.00am Yr 6 leavers assembly  
23rd July - Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

This week in Team EYFS… 

The caterpillar eggs arrived! We 
are very excited and are looking forward to 

watching the Ɵny caterpillars grow and grow 

and grow! 

We know that 
eventually the 
caterpillars will 

form into a pupa 
or chrysalis and 
then inside they 
will change into 

a buƩerfly. 
Wow! 

 KS1 Book Of The Week: RubyÕs Worry 
Author: Tom Percival                                 AR Book Level:  3.1 
Ruby has always been happy, perfectly happy...until the day she meets a 
Worry. 

 KS2 Book Of The Week: The Land of Roar 
Author:  Jenny McLachlan                        AR Book Level: 4.8 
When twins Arthur and Rose were younger, they were heroes of the 
imaginary world of Roar. Now that the twins are eleven, Roar is almost 
forgotten. But when strange things start happening, Arthur begins to 
wonder if maybe Roar is real. Book 1 in a series. 
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PosiƟon Class  % AƩend Number of  
Late pupils 

1st Newlyn 100 1 

2nd Poldhu 98 3 

3rd Coverack 97 0 

4th Portreath 95.8 2 

4th Truro 95.8 1 

5th Helston 95.5 1 

6th St. Piran 93.3 2 

7th Falmouth 91.8 3 

8th St. Blazey 91.7 1 

9th St. Petroc 90.9 1 

10th Gwithian 90.5 2 

11th Marazion 88.3 1 

12th Chapel Porth 88 1 

13th Porthcurno 84.9 3 

Change from 
last week 
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WEEKLY  
ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     
Congratulations to  

NEWLYN 
who came  

1st 
this week. 

  
 

We have started our science unit ‘All about PlantsÕ. Today, we have looked at 
different seeds, tried to guess the plant it belongs to and then we sorted the 

seeds in different ways. After half term, we will be carrying out different 
experiments with plants. We cannot wait! 



 

This week in Year 5 the children took part in an online assembly about VE 
Day and British values. We spoke about the importance of VE Day and why 
we celebrate it. To mark the 80 year anniversary, all the children made a 

poppy and added it to our school display to remember those who we lost and 
those who served.   

 

 

This half term, Year 3 have been learning 
about desktop publishing in their       

computing lessons. This week, we have 
designed the cover of a magazine and in 

the coming weeks, we will be learning 
how to edit it on a computer by changing 
fonts, formatting images and modifying 

the layout. 



Congratulations to the following 
pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Menu for week commencing Monday 12th May  

 

 

 

Classic beef burger 
(with cheese) served 
with potato wedges. 

Or steak pasty 
(limited) 

Classic Quorn  burger 
(with cheese) served 
with potato wedges. 

Or cheese/onion 
pasty (limited) 


